State of Maryland 
ELEVATOR SAFETY REVIEW BOARD
Business Meeting Minutes 
DATE:

December 17, 2021
TIME: 

10:00 a.m.

LOCATION:
500 N. Calvert Street

3rd Floor Conference Room


Baltimore, MD 21202


Also held virtually using Google Meet +1-406-851-5243

PIN 340 258 656#
PRESENT:
Ed M. Hord, Chairman 
Charles “Pete” Meeks
 


William “Bill” Hosea  



Michael “Mike” Moran



Thomas C. Lindsay, Jr.

ABSENT:  
 Lance Brown
STAFF PRESENT:  
Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Licensing Boards 
Kimberly S. Ward, Assistant Attorney General
LaKissha Thornton, Administrative Officer

GUESTS PRESENT: None     
Call To Order
Ed M. Hord, Chairman, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland Elevator Safety Review Board to Order at 10:07 a.m.
Approval of Minutes
The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on October 22, 2021. Upon Mr. Meeks motion, and Mr. Hosea’s second, and by a roll call vote, the Board voted to approve the minutes without correction, with two members voting to approve and two abstaining.
Chairman’s Report
There was no Chairman’s Report. 
Licensing Report Update
A. Applications/Qualifications Review Committee

There were no applications for review at this time.
B. Review of Examination Statistics and License Totals 
Ms. Bailey reported that zero (0) candidates tested in October. She reported that two (2) candidates were tested in November. One (1) candidate passed and one (1) candidate failed, for a pass rate of 50%.  Since January, 2021, eight (8) candidates were tested, with three (3) candidates passing and five (5) failing. The overall passing rate since January 2021 is 37%. Since the inception of the test 67 candidates were tested, 30 passed and 37 failed with an overall pass rate of 45%.  There are currently 1,124 active licensees.      
Complaint Committee Report 
There were no complaints to report at this time. 

Old Business  
There was no old business.
New Business

There was no new business.
Correspondence
There was no correspondence.
Counsel’s Report 

There was no report from Counsel. 
Executive Director’s Report

Director Bailey reported that the offices for the MD Elevator Safety Review Board will be moving to our new location at 1100 N. Eutaw Street, Baltimore, MD, 21201, on January 18, 2022. She reported that while we anticipate a smooth transition to the new office there may be some service disruptions and asked for the Boards understanding.  

Director Bailey also went of the inclement weather policy regarding Board meetings.  She stated that despite our meetings having been held virtually for the past year, if the State of Maryland declares an inclement weather closure any Board meeting scheduled for that day would be cancelled. 
Public Comments

There were no public comments. 
Executive Session 
There was no Executive Session.
Next Meeting
The next meeting is scheduled for February 25, 2021, at 10:00 a.m.  The meeting is scheduled to be held virtually via Google Meet (+1-470-440-5690 PIN 546 397 236#) for Board members and guests.  Ms. Bailey and Ms. Thornton will hold the meeting in the 5th floor Conference Room, 1100 N. Eutaw Street, Baltimore, MD, 21201. Board members who wish to attend the meeting in person must contact LaKissha Thornton (410-230-6159, lakissha.thornton@maryland.gov) at least 24 hours before the meeting in order to attend.  Ms. Thornton will notify the Board with any updates as to the location of the meeting.  
Adjournment 
There being no further business, upon Mr. Brown’s motion, and Mr. Meeks’ second, the Board unanimously adjourned the meeting at 10:15 a.m.  
_____      Approved without corrections

_____      Approved with corrections

____________________________________                     __________________

Ed M. Hord, Chairman 
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